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Town Administrator’s Report
July 2018

5 Town of Town of Columbine Valley Tel: 303-795-1434

COlumbineV alley 2 Middlefield Road Fax: 303-795-7325

Columbine Valley, CO 80123 jdmccrumb@columbinevalley.or:
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Communications & Administration

The turn out for this years 4th of July represented the biggest in
recent memory. An estimated 400 people and 100 carts partici-
pated in the event. Thanks to the volunteers, sponsors, staff
members, elected officials and most of all the citizens for making
this event a HUGE success.

Staff is in the process of reviewing the Bow Mar public safety and
building department IGAs for renewal consideration by the Trus-
tees in August.

Staff has been working with the U.S. Census Bruere to prepare
for the 2020 census be ensuring all addresses within the Town
limits of Columbine Valley are represented as such in the 2020
Census report/results.

Staff is also in the process of comparing banking rates to ensure
the Town continues to receive the best service and the best rates
available.
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Building Department

June Permit Rev.: $35,176.96

Open Space,
$1,309.53




Public Works Department

June Staff Time Allocation (including contractors)

B Public Works General

® Hunter Run Maintenance

¥ Town Hall - Other

N Streets

® Town Hall - Management
® Storm Water Maintenance
® Town Hall - IT

¥ Fleet Repair and
Maintenance
Code Enforcement
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Front Office

Town Hall exterior electrical. With half of the exterior lights no
longer functioning, a thorough mapping and tracing of wires was
performed on the exterior light circuits. The final repair included
removing a failing timer clock, replacing a damaged light fixture,
cleaning multiple wire connections and upgrading another CFL
fixture to LED.

Spring shredding event. The town hall storage room was inven-
toried, finding many boxes of papers that could be shredded. A

total of 50 boxes of papers were removed from the basement and
shredded.

Summer concert. The first band of the 2018 concert series per-
formed last month. The larger prep work items included assem-
bling the 10 foot by 16 foot temporary stage, attaching the metal
frame with cover and restoring power to the outlets used by the
band.

Wilder Lane concrete. All damage to the concrete gutter pans
was identified, marked and added to a master damage map. An
updated schedule to include all repairs was created with Icon and
Bryan Construction.




Community Development

Wild Plum Farm

The on-site construction work is running smoothly
with few citizen concerns being registered with Town
Hall and with very few violations cited in June.

The CDOT permitting of Platte Canyon and Hunter
Run improvements is nearing completion and work is
expected to begin in August. There will be some night
work associated with that project and information will
be made available once more of the scope is under-
stood.

Willowcroft and Wilder Lane

The developer of Willowcroft and the HOA have
reached an agreement and work on the Town’s “punch
list” is nearly complete. There are some signs that
need repaired but that project is nearing full comple-
tion.

Work on the Wilder Lane street repair is still being ne-
gotiated.




